
August 8, 2018 

A regular meeting of the Hume Town Board, Fillmore, New York, County of Allegany, was held on 

 August 8, 2018 at the Wide Awake Club Library; 22 North Genesee Street, Fillmore, New York. Officials 

in attendance were: Supervisor Darlene Mason; Councilmembers Daniel Miller, Peter Hopkins, 

Christopher Austin and Bruce Hinz; Superintendent of Highways Kevin Peet, Code Enforcement Officer 

Kevin Margerum and Town Clerk Susan Bodnar. 

 

Call to Order 

The meeting was called to order, 7 PM by reciting the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag by Supervisor 

Mason. 

Water/Sewer 

Derek Anderson of MRB Engineering came before the Board to discuss a study that was done to assess 

potential repairs or problems concerning the Water/Sewer systems, with a schedule for repairs and 

maintenance. This study will be sent to the state and other agencies and used for potential grants 

funding opportunities.  

Code Enforcement 

Kevin Margerum, Code Enforcement, was present to discuss a property maintenance issue that has been 

going on for some time. 

Highway 

Superintendent Kevin Peet reported to the Board that all paperwork for Chips was handed in and a 

check to the Town will be arriving early September 2018. 

Superintendent Peet reported that the entire chip sealing for the season has been completed and some 

hot patch is still left to be done. 

Upon request from the Board, Superintendent Peet will be adding limestone in the parking lot by the 

mobile station. 

Dog Control 

Dog Control Leslie Clagett requested permission for an enumeration of the Town of Hume dogs.  

Councilman Hopkins motioned to move forward with the enumeration.  Councilman Miller seconded.  5 

ayes, 0 noes. 

Water/Sewer Cont. 

The Board asked Attorney David Pullen to amend to the already existing Water/Sewer Law by adding 

language stating that sump pumps cannot be emptied into the sewer system. 

Councilman Austin motioned to accept and move forward with the maintenance schedule suggested in 

the study done by MRB.  Councilman Hopkins seconded.  5 ayes. O noes. 

 



 

 

Supervisor 

Supervisor Mason shared with the Board that Ashley Smith contacted her with potential for a grant that 

is available thru the DEC to armor the Genesee River.  A second round will be available to apply for next 

year. 

Supervisor Mason shared that the Greenway Grant is nearing its completion. 

Supervisor Mason requested that a Budget Workshop be advertised for August 29th at the Town of 

Hume Museum, 10892 Claybed Road at 6:30PM. 

 

Attorney/Client Session 

Councilman Hinz motioned to go into Attorney/Client Discussion. Councilman Austin seconded.  5 ayes. 

0 noes. 

Councilman Hopkins motioned to come out of Attorney/Client Discussion. Councilman Austin seconded. 

5 ayes.0 noes. 

 

Bills and Reports 

Councilman Hopkins moved to accept all bills and reports as written.  Councilman Miller seconded.  5 

ayes. 0 noes. 

 

Adjournment 

Councilman Hinz moved to adjourn the meeting.  Councilman Hopkins seconded.  5 ayes. 0 noes. 

 

A regular meeting of the Town of Hume Board, Fillmore, New York; Allegany County will be held on 

September 12, 2018 at the Wide Club Library, 22 North Genesee Street, Fillmore, New York at 7 PM. 

 

Respectively submitted, 

 

Susan Bodnar 

Town Clerk 

 

(General-$12,316.77; Highway-$28,897.60; Special Lighting District #1-$319.06; Special Lighting District 

#2-$352.76; Special Lighting District # 3-$841.20; Fire Protection-$499.72; Sewer District-$4,142.50; 

Consolidated Water District-$1,486.69.) 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 


